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Minutes of the CDROB (Committee for Development of Recreational Opportunities in Brundall) 
Meeting Date: 11th November 2020 via Zoom meeting 7.00 pm
Housekeeping – The Chairman explained the Zoom set up and recording practice.
Present:
Cllr Lawrence Britt (CDROB Chairman and Brundall PC Councillor), Cllr Gill Buckley (Brundall PC), Cllr Julie Mickelburgh (Brundall PC), Cllr Mike Savory (Brundall PC), Richard Farley (BMH), Rev Peter Leech (Yare Valley Churches and BMH), Marianne Gibbs (resident member), (BMH) Sharon Smyth (Clerk to the Parish Council), Cllr Chris Whitehouse (applicant for Committee), Cllr Graham Abbott (Chair of Land Management Committee).
Members of the Public:  None
1. Housekeeping – N/A
2. Apologies 
Claudia Dickson (another meeting to attend), Josh Whitwood.
3. Declarations of Interests
None.
4. Minutes of Meeting 5th October 2020
It was agreed with a unanimous vote to accept the minutes as an accurate record.

5. Matters arising not on Agenda – 
No matters arising as actions are on the Agenda
6. Co-options and resignations
It was resolved to make a recommendation to full Council to accept Cllr Chris Whitehouse to be co-opted onto the CDROB Committee.
7. Public Participation (15 mins) – No member of the public was present to speak
8. Draft letter of intent between the Memorial Hall, Yare Valley Churches and Brundall Parish Council
The draft Letter of Intent/Accord and Cllr Britt’s draft has been combined by Kevin Wilkins and sent out to Peter Leech and Richard Farley to discuss before it is issued back to all 3 organizations.
9. Land East of Brundall Memorial Hall- 
The Clerk referred to the Planning Inspectorate’s letter issued on the morning of this meeting to allow the Appeal. Now that there is certainty, the Committee is in agreement to ensure that it now works hard to make sure the infrastructures such as the cycleways, school, medical centre, roads and routes are all adequate for the ever growing needs of the parish. The Committee would want to know what concerns the village has going forward. Communication is one key function in which the Council can ensure voices are heard. One good way would be to communicate with the groups and pages direct. Mike has devised a draft Google survey and it is being tested out. Marianne suggested a Community page. One could be created but the Committee were made aware of the recent application by Nexus to create a new website in the village. There is no certainty currently that this will go ahead. It was agreed that a new community Facebook page would be a great way of ensuring communication is improved to act like a village forum. This Committee could take control of the recreational aspects but with overall communication directives coming from the Parish Council. It was agreed to put this to the Parish Council for further consideration. It was agreed that Chris and Mike would take the lead in bringing this to the next Parish Council meeting on 23rd November. The Clerk will forward the Committee a copy of the 2013 Parish Plan Questionnaire. *
10. Brundall Sports Hub- 

A “Summary on Many Pages” has been created to put out in the public domain about the Aims, Objectives and workings so far surrounding the construction and future workings of the Sports Hub by the Parish Council subgroup. It will be presented to the Parish Council at the next meeting and then will be published. It appears that Norfolk Homes has commenced development, and this will trigger the Parish Council laying claim to the gifted land and monies of £453,000.
The agent for the Council is meeting some football clubs to show them the site and discuss future booking arrangements.
Peter questioned where the CDROB committee fits in to the SH. Chris, who is on the Sports Hub subgroup overseeing the construction process mentioned that the SOMP will clarify much of the arrangements. Mike agreed that there needs to be more clarity for this Committee. The CDROB role must be clarified by the Parish Council to give it more direction. (GB). Chris said the reason he wanted to join CDROB was to be that link between the Council and CDROB as he is on the subgroup for the Sports Hub along with Kevin Wilkins, Joe Warns and Lawrence Britt.

At this point the Clerk gave some clarification on the Sports Hub and Land East of the memorial Hall planning S106 arrangements and the fact that presently the Council has no land as yet and so that certainty is far from achieved.

Lawrence reported back that the Parish Council was content with consideration of a possible change of name and to have a budget. The proposed change of name would be:

Recreation and Wellbeing Committee for Brundall. The new budget could be used for printing, questionnaire distribution to improve communication and consultation purposes. Chris will take these proposals to the next finance committee meeting. *
The Committee worked on the changes to the CDROB Terms of Reference as follows:

COMMITTEE FOR THE DEVELOPMENT OF RECREATIONAL OPPORTUNITIES IN BRUNDALL (CDROB)

(New) RECREATION AND WELL-BEING COMMITTEE FOR BRUNDALL
Terms of Reference 

The Committee is appointed by the Parish Council to advise and/or co-ordinate all recreational and well-being opportunities in Brundall.

The Committee recognises that it has a responsibility to support in the communication between the Community and the Parish Council.

1. The Committee shall comprise 12 members of whom a minimum of four members shall be elected Parish Councillors at the AGM in May and the remainder nominated by organizations within the parish boundaries. The Committee may co-opt extra members for specific projects on a temporary basis, to be reviewed at three monthly intervals.  

2. A representative of the Land Management Committee shall attend the meetings of the committee in an advisory capacity.

3. Any change in membership of the Committee shall be confirmed by the Parish Council at its next Meeting. 

4. The full Committee shall have a minimum of four meetings between Annual Parish Meetings.

5. The Parish Clerk or Deputy Clerk shall be in attendance.

6. The Committee shall follow the regulations regarding committees as contained with the Council’s own Standing Orders.

7. (New)The Committee will have access to a budget, but any activities or proposals will be subject to agreement by the Parish Council.

8. The Committee will provide to the Parish Council a report on its work at intervals of no more than three months.

The Committee’s Terms of Reference shall be subject to the approval of the Parish Council
These changes will be put before the next Advisory and Scrutiny Committee for January 2021.
11. Health with Recreation
This item is deferred to the next meeting. 
12. Cycleways
The cycleways map and action plan had been distributed prior to the meeting plus a useful email from Kevin Townly of Norfolk County Council giving the criteria for how cycleways should be implemented depending on the type of road/footpath to be created.

The Clerk will try to find an existing footpath map for Brundall and the nearby areas. *
Richard mentioned that the Low Farm Wood signage needs to be put back up as the old one rotted away. Due to lock down this is not possible at the moment. *
Cycleways to be put first on the next Agenda.
13.       Items for next Agenda (not for discussion)
Cycleways-footpath improvements
Letter of Intent
Health with recreation initiatives – communication and use of new web survey
LEMH (Land east of the Memorial Hall) 

14. Dates for next CDROB Meetings:
7 December 7pm

Meeting closed at 8.55pm.
*Actions agreed.
Draft CDROB Committee Minutes 5 October 2020

